
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Issue 112 ςMay 2016 

 

Al laway Avenue 

Por tsmouth 

PO6 4QP 

Gardening Club 

Our gardening club have been working really hard on 

the garden. Thank you Parents and children for 

keeping off the flower beds. By keeping off the beds it 

allows the plants to grow. Here is a photo of how our 

plants are progressing. 

 

Tesco Uniform 

Our school uniform will now be available to purchase 

from both our current supplier (Hargreaves) and also 

Tesco’s. This is to allow Parents / Carers to purchase 

the uniform that is best for their child. To visit Tesco’s 

online shop please go to 

http://www.clothingattesco.com/invt/135160 

 

Approach to head lice 

School Governors have asked me to explain our 

approach to headlice to parents:   

The school keeps up to date with the latest thinking 

about headlice and how to treat it by speaking to 

the school nurse service and other professionals. 

Unfortunately, the 'nit nurse' no longer exists and 

the school nurse service has not got the resources 

to visit the school to help children or families. 

• We inform parents through the newsletter about 

the best ways to treat headlice including new 

products on the market. 

• We recommend that, children who have hair 

below shoulder length tie their hair up. Like all 

other schools we know of, we do not insist on it 

because it is very difficult to regulate or enforce 

due to problems of definition. Parents who we 

consulted were very much split on whether they 

thought that tied up hair should be enforced. 

When we identify children in the school who have 

head lice: 

• We ring parents and ask them to take the child 

home to treat them and then return the child to 

school.  We are not legally allowed to insist that 

children who have head lice stay at home. 

• We personally remind the parent how best to 

treat them. 

• We inform the rest of the parents/carers of the 

rest of the class that headlice have been found and 

ask them to check their child. 

• We always treat children who have head lice 

sensitively and discretely. 

 

School Play 

Please can Parents / Carers return permission slips so 

that their children can take part in the play. Below is a 

list of rehearsal dates: 

25th and 26th May, 8th and 9th June 

15th and 16th June, 22nd and 23rd June 

28th and 29th June, 4th July 

Performances 11th and 12th July at 6:30pm 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Diary Dates 

Monday 23rd – 27th May – Year 2 assessment 

period. No holiday or appointments in school time 

please. 

23rd May 2016 – Class Photographs 

30th May 2016 to 5th June 2016 – Half Term 

13th June – Year 1 phonics assessment week no 

holidays or appointments in school time please. 

Week beginning 20th June – Sports Week 

23rd June – EU Referendum voting in school – 

school open 

24th June – Choir Singathlon at The New Theatre 

Royal 

27th June – Book week including summer fayre on 

Thursday 30th June 

27th June-9.00-9.30 and 2.45-3.15 Parents meeting 

about the new curriculum. 

28th June – Portsmouth School’s Music at Guildhall 

Festival 

30th June - Year 6 reports sent to parents 

Friday 1st July – INSET day – school closed 

5th and 6th July - parent’s evening years 1-6 

6th July-EYFS reports sent to parents 

7th July – Year 3-6 Track and Field Competition 

7th July - Y6 SATs results to parents 

Friday 8th July – Last day for year 6 children going to 

King Richard School. Leavers assembly and Prom. 

11th and 12th July – School Play 

14th and 15th July – Transition days. Children spend 

two days in their new classes. 

18th July – Return to old classes and reports for 

years 1-5 sent to parents. 

19th July – last day of term for children 

 

 

 

Attendance 

Attendance for the whole school last week was 
95.3% and the top classes were Rainbow Fish 1 
with 100% and Stingray class with 99%!  Our aim 
for attendance is to be above 96.4%. Thank you to 
all the Parents for supporting your child at the 
school.  
Penguin 84.1% 
Puffin 96.4% 
Seahorse 96.8% 
Crab 95.7% 
Turtle 96.% 
Octopus 93.7% 
Dolphin 95.4% 
Sealion 94.8% 
Catfish 95.9% 
Swordfish 94.7% 
Shark 98.9% 
Stingray 99.0% 
Orca 96.0% 
Rainbow Fish 1 100% 
Rainbow Fish 2 98.0% 
Well done to making a good effort with attendance 
last week. Keep up the good work. 
 
 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Sport Update 

Year 5 and 6 Athletics 

This will now take place on a Monday from 3:30pm to 

4:15pm as many children are committed to the school 

play. 

Year 3 and 4 Athletics 

This will take place on a Tuesday from 3:30pm to 

4:15pm. 

EYFS Sport and Phonics 

Jellyfish and Starfish parents are invited to come into 

school on Thursday 26th May to join in their child’s PE 

and Phonics lessons. This will be from 8:45am until 

10:15am. 

Sports Days 

Just a reminder to put in your diary your child’s sports 

day. 

EYFS – Monday 20th June 

Years 1 and 2 – Tuesday 21st June 

Years 3 and 4 – Wednesday 22nd June 

Years 5 and 6 – Thursday 23rd June 

SainsburyΩs Vouchers 

Please bring in any vouchers from Sainsbury’s that can 

be used to buy equipment for the school. Thank you. 

Basketball 

Basketball club has now finished and thank you to the 

children who attended. 

 

Year 2 work inspired by Andy Goldsworthy 

 
 



 
 

 

 Mr Hartley Hard At Work Keeping Our School Clean 

 


